MINUTES OF NETHER STOWEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY 10th SEPTEMBER 2001 AT 7pm

IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present:
Parish Councillors

Joyce Standring (chair)










Teresa Youe

Shirley Watters






Mike Harris

Lorraine Clark



Gill Bennet



In attendance:



District Councillors

David Joslin






County Councillor

John Edney







Parish Council Clerk

Jenny Tyndall







3 parishioners

Apologies:
Parish Councillors

Alan Corkett

Mark Fitzmaurice







Melissa Webb



District Councillors

Ken Dyer

Lillian Cartwright

The meeting was closed and opened to the public.  

Topics raised by attending public:

a) Mill Lane lack of footpath

b) Brambles dumped in brook in St Mary Street

c) Tree branches covering street lights in Castle Street by library

d) Raised paving slabs on the Cross

e) Thank you to Derek Buller of Cricket Malherbie for keeping triangle and grass verge cut at entrance to village.

The Parish Council meeting was reconvened. 

2446    Declarations of Interest

There were none.

2447    Minutes of the July Parish Council Meeting

Cllr. Youe proposed and Cllr. Watters seconded that the minutes be signed as a true record of the meeting. 

2448     Cemetery 

Cllr. Harris proposed and Cllr. Watters seconded that the caretaker’s salary be increased to £6 per hour effective from 1/4/2001 in line with the Sedgemoor District Council manual worker scale MW4.  This was unanimously agreed.

The border planting is still planned.  The state of the cemetery was considered to be satisfactory.

2449    Highways

The work on repainting the steps on Palmer’s Path has been completed as has the clearance of the bank in Lime Street.  The railings in St Mary Street are due to be repainted this month and the culvert by the Playing Field is also due for repair completion.  Street lighting is being checked by Connect and bulbs replaced where necessary.  Some vegetation cut on Palmer’s Path has not been cleared away.

2450    Quantock Hills interpretation panel and village walk

A letter had been received from Iain Porter of the AONB team requesting permission to install an interpretation panel in the bus shelter on the Cross.  This was unanimously agreed as a good idea, and that the panel should be framed.  Details had also been received of the proposed circular walk for Nether Stowey, using existing footpaths.  The footpaths will be cleared and stiles installed where necessary by the Rangers.  This was unanimously accepted as a good route, especially since it will link up with the Millennium Wood.  The only concern raised was that of the necessity to cross the main A39 road.

2451    Clerks Salary

Cllr. Standring proposed and Cllr. Harris seconded that the Clerks salary be increased in line with the new national scales for part time clerks, to £7.016 per hour.  This was unanimously agreed.

2452    Reports

i) Jubilee Celebrations – Cllr. Youe reported that the Parish Council sub committee had met twice to discuss the celebrations to take place over the weekend of the 1st-4th June 2002 to mark the Queen’s Golden Jubilee.  A public meeting is to be held on Monday 17th September at 7pm in the Village Hall billiard room.  Suggestions put forward so far include: a beacon on the Monday; a street fayre on the Saturday with a hog roast in the evening (similar to the Millennium Fayre); a barn dance; a children’s party on the Monday; a skateboard demonstration; a mock battle on the Mount; a photographic exhibition; open gardens; a farming exhibition; gifts for all children 0-16 (this would depend on fund raising); hanging basket & window box displays.  The Parish Council can put aside up to £1500 towards the celebrations from its section 137 expenditure.  The event will be a joint venture with Over Stowey.  Cllr. Standring had written to Mrs Pocock of Fauns to ask if they would be able to provide the hog roast.  A letter had been received stating that it was not viable for them to do this due to the equipment hire costs and the regulations involved.

ii) Nether Stowey 2020 – Cllr. Watters reported that the exhibition in the library will remain until the end of the month.  The comments put forward will then be analysed by the Community Council for Somerset to allow the project to move onto the next stage.

2453    Liaison

Cllr. Joslin reported that Pandemonium, filmed locally on the Quantocks, will receive it’s premiere in Taunton next week and goes on general release later in the month.

2454    Village Maintenance 

Cllr. Standring reported that the hedge separating the school grounds from Coleridge road had been partially burned down during the school holidays.  Investigations were in hand as to who is responsible for the repair work.

2455    Planning Applications

i) 1-36-01-17 24 Lime Street – the Parish Council had recommended a site visit to Sedgemoor District Council and this had taken place last week.  The result is awaited.

ii) 1-36-01-701-JAJ  64 South Lane – there were no objections.

iii) 1-36-01-19  Field off South Lane – there were no objections.

2456    Correspondence

Correspondence received included:

a) Over Stowey Parish Council July & August minutes

b) Somerset Speed Management Review Letter

c) Somerset Minerals Local Plan public inquiry

d) Re-opening of Rights of Way

e) Standards Committee voting papers

f) Vegetation & rubbish in Coleridge Road

g) Quantock Greenway information

h) Quantock Hills JAC report 19/7

i) Letter re Nether Stowey cub scouts

j) Highways matters letter

k) What’s Happening in Sedgemoor newsletters

l) Letters re South Lane / Blindwell Hill pavement and traffic speed

m) Age concern letter re organisations for the elderly

n) Local Agenda 21 millennium awards letter

o) Odour correspondence

p) Stogursey Lane planning enforcement correspondence

q) Oakford House pavement repair letter

r) SALC notes and notices and minutes

s) Incomplete guide to Highways works

t) Bank account error letter

2457    Finances and bills for payment


The following were presented for ratification being payments made in August:


Payee
Amount
Details


D. Newman
£105.85
Salary


J. Tyndall
£386.98
£344.24 salary  mileage £7.76  phone £20  postage & copying £14.42  vat £0.56


Sedgemoor CVS
£21.90
June transport trip


Nether Stowey 2020
£100.00
donation


J Standring
£91.64
£75 honorarium  £5 phone  £11.64 mileage


SWEB
£1.84
Clock tower £0.17  Office £1.67


Total
£708.21


Proposed by Cllr. Harris  and seconded by Cllr. Youe.

The following were presented for ratification being payments for the previous month:


Payee
Amount
Details


D. Newman
£102.30
Salary £85.50 and back pay £16.80


J. Tyndall
£511.76
Salary £364.84 back pay £82.40 Mileage £7.84 Phone £20 Mount Road verge £20 Postage & copying £24.67  VAT £2.01


Sedgemoor CVS
£21.90
July transport trip


Specialised Timber Products
£298.00
Millennium Wood picnic table


Somerset County Council
£933.04
New light in Mount Road


J Standring
£5.00
Phone calls


Somerset Playing Fields Association
£5.00
subscription


Total
£1877.00


Proposed by Cllr. Bennet  and seconded by Cllr. Watters.

The Clerk reported that the Income & Expenditure Account for 2000/2001 had not been completed in time by Sedgemoor District Council.  The accounts will be ready for approval at the October meeting.  This is not in keeping with the audit recommendations as accounts should be signed off by the end of September, however, this is beyond the control of the Parish Council.

2458    Matters for Information

Newsletters are ready for distribution.  Thanks were extended to Betty Baron for offering to deliver newsletters, and her kind offer was accepted.

The next SALC meeting is on Saturday 29th September.  The Clerk has the papers if anyone wishes to attend.

2459    Date of Next Meeting

This will be held on Monday 8th October 2001 at 7pm.   Agenda meeting Monday 1st October at 7pm in the library complex staff room.

The meeting closed at 8.14pm
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